From: German Julian CC [mailto:jgerman@cornwall.gov.uk] 
Sent: 01 October 2013 00:27
To: jon@jonsmithassociates.net; John Adams
Subject: FW: Advertisement of application to designate neighbourhood plan area

Roseland NDP statutory advertisement



From: Arden Sarah 
Sent: 27 March 2013 12:34
To: 'gerrans.clerk@btinternet.com'; 'rob@wingofstmawes.co.uk'; 'Clerk Ruan Lanihorne Parish Council'; 'Shirley Penhaligon'; 'mary@treburthes.co.uk'
Cc: German Julian CC
Subject: Advertisement of application to designate neighbourhood plan area
Dear All,

Following receipt of all the application letters I have set up the advertisement publicising your councils’ application to designate your parishes jointly as a neighbourhood area. The advertisement will appear in the West Briton next week (4th April.) I have attached a copy of the advert wording and also a copy of the text as it will appear on Cornwall Council’s website.

I know that you are already publicising the production of your neighbourhood plan on your Roseland Online website; it would be good if notice of the application for the area designation could also be put online and on any noticeboards/ in parish newsletters as appropriate. The wording of the advert is a bit dry so you may want to just translate it into plain English or at least add your own text around it – that doesn’t matter, just whatever you feel will be best to let people know what is happening and that they have a chance to comment on the proposed area. 

After the 6 week period we will see if there are any comments; generally we haven’t received comments at this stage but if we do we will address them in discussion with your councils. Then we have to report the application to Cabinet and ask for their approval for the area to be designated, after which the area IS designated and we have to advertise that in the paper again! It is a somewhat longwinded process and I would advise you to just carry on working on your plan while this regulatory process runs alongside.

We are continuing to develop our neighbourhood planning toolkit which has links to lots of guidance notes for various parts of the process and is worth having a look at: http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=32681 I know your friendly link officer Steph Bowkett has recently organised some map printing for you and I will help her to answer your planning queries.

I wish you all good luck with your plan! 

Kind regards

Sarah

Sarah Arden
Principal Planning Policy Officer
Strategic Policy Team
Cornwall Council 
Tel: 01872 224294
sarden@cornwall.gov.uk 
     Top Floor, Circuit House, St Clement Street,Truro, TR1 1DT.
     www.cornwall.gov.uk
